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“The iniquity of Israel shall be sought, but there shall be none;

And the sins of Judah, but they shall not be found; For I will pardon those whom I preserve.”
(Jeremiah 50:20)

Shalom dear brothers and sisters in Yeshua.

A new month sees us again serving the Lord through the strength and the willingness He
has set in our hearts to do so, and the hope in his wonderful promises.

Our amazing Lord never stops working, so that we have some beautiful news and prayer
requests to share with you all.

We delight in sharing with you that one day, all of a sudden, a young man called Dennis,
knocked on our door asking for help, since he wanted to leave the street and the drug
addiction. We invited him to enter and pampered him with food, a hot beverage and the
Good News.

We praise God for we managed to arrange quickly his admission at one of the Rehab
centers that partner with us.

Dennis was very happy and grateful for this and he was taken to the place in the very same
evening.

Now we will tell you about Igor. This man also entered a rehabilitation centre but,
unfortunately, has been on and off, as he seemingly cannot stick to the program.

Igor, believes in Yeshua, but he is still struggling with sin’s temptation. However, he is
willing to quit his former way of living and to commit his life to the Lord. He is currently
back at the center.

Please remember Dennis and Igor in your prayers.

“I will abundantly bless her provision: I will satisfy her poor with bread.” (Psalm 132:15)

Last, but not least, we want to exalt God’s providence and faithfulness through the saints.

A beautiful couple from a Corean Congregation here in the Land, had in their hearts to
bless the soup kitchen. Therefore, they visited us fully handed, bringing “shawarma”
(popular dish, consisting of meat cut into thin slices) to serve to the needy!

As you can imagine, we all enjoyed such a blessing and especially our needy friends! The
pictures enclosed will speak more than words.

“My voice You shall hear in the morning, O LORD; in the morning I will direct it to You,
And I will look up.” (Psalm 5)

Dear brethren, we are all aware that times are getting more challenging and darker
everywhere, iniquity is increasing as well.



However, Yeshua said: we are the light of the world; do not lose heart! Keep searching the
Lord every day, so that your light may shine all the more.

King David himself said to God in one of his Psalms: “every morning you hear my voice, in
the morning I will direct it to you.” The word for “direct” in Hebrew is “orech”, and it means
to prepare and arrange, it is like someone setting a prayer table. In other words, David set
a particular time and place to seat with God, yearning and expecting for The Lord to show
up to encourage, strengthen, convince and lift up his head.

What was good for the King it is certainly good for us! Let us imitate the King David, the
almighty God is also longing to meet you at that table.

May the joy of the Lord be your strength.

Shlomi Nachum.



